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Principal’s Message
We have almost reached the halfway point of our school year and there has been a lot of awesome
learning and activities going on here at Metcalfe PS. Thanks to everyone for all of their support.

Our new gym and library floors are now finished and they look great. Thanks again to everyone for all
their patience while the work was being completed.

Please remind your children to dress for weather. It has been quite cold recently so they should have
hats, mitts, and coats when they go outside. Also, we have made some changes in our recess/nutrition
break times. The Primary/Junior students are going out for the first half of the break and eating when they
come in and the Intermediate students eat first and go out when the P/J students come in. We are hoping
this change will make the yard safer and more fun because the students can spread out and they won'’t
be in each others’ way.

Report cards will be going home on February 22nd. If you would like an interview, please contact your
child’s teacher. You will be contacted by the teacher if they feel an interview is required.

The character traits on which we are focusing this month are respect, empathy, and kindness and I'm
seeing lots of great examples of all of these traits throughout the school.

Mr. Postma and Ms Walker.

Upcoming Important Dates:

Kindergarten Registration: On going
Cross-Boundary Student Transfer Application Period: Feb. 6-17, 2017
Middle French Immersion Registration Period: February 13-17, 2017

February 15, 2017 Ski Day at Pakenham (for interested Gr. 4-8 students)
February 17, 2017 P.A. Day (no school for students)

February 20, 2017 Family Day Holiday

February 21, 2017 Immunizations (Grade 7, Menactra)

February 22, 2017 Term 1 Report Cards go home

February 28, 2017 Toonie Tuesday

March 6, 2017 Graduation Photos (Retakes April 10)

March 13 to 17, 2017 March Break

April 14, 2017 Good Friday -- no school for students

April 17, 2017 Easter Monday - no school for students



Primary Mathletes at Metcalfe

Metcalfe PS was alive with mathematical thinking Friday, Feb 3rd! Kindergarten through to grade 2
explored the math strands by launching blocks off catapults and measuring the distance, addition games,
combinations of 10, building castles from 3D shapes, tangram patterns, patterned mosaics and

pentominoes on the light tables.

A great day for all! K. Efford



Mathletes at Metcalfe

IMAGINE...the Metcalfe gym filled with ALL your grade 3 to 6 students having FUN while being FULLY
ENGAGED in MATH, working together, completing thousands of math questions & celebrating their
accomplishment at the end of the day...this was the MATHLETES experience at Metcalfe on Friday,
February 3rd! As a group we answered over 2600 questions. A number of our grade 7 and 8 students
acted as coach-leaders to ensure the success of all involved. Fabulous day overall!



Games Club

Craft Club has changed to Games Club
for the winter months. We have had a
good group playing checkers, chess, and
a new game called
Kalah. Kalah is part of
the Mancala group of
games. It is played on
a game board
containing pits

(hollowed out bowls) with beads or beans as the game pieces. The aim of the game is

to drop your beans in the pits, trying to be the player to have the most beans in their

Kalah at the end of the game. We will start playing some cards games in the weeks

ahead, playing some old favorites like SNAP and learning some new ones. Craft Club

will being again after March Break.

Let’s Talk Science

On Monday, February 6th, the grade 1 class had a guest in to teach them all about simple machines. As
they created a "playground” they leared about levers (see saw), inclined plane (slide) and the wheel and
axle (merry go round). They even found out what a fulcrum was!

Here's what they had to say about their learning:

Rylan: You can make simple structures/simple machines like a wheel and axle.

Adina: It was awesome! | really liked the structure because the roundabout could actually spin. | liked the
slide too.

Bradley: What we made was cool. The wheel and axle was was cool because it would turn.

Leif: The teeter totter was cool. It was an inclined plane.

Roan: It was fun! We got to build a play structure. | liked the wheel and axle best because it spins.

K. Efford



Eco News

In impoverished countries, many people don’'t have beds to sleep on. A local seniors residence is using
milk bags to help solve the problem. By weaving the bags, they create washable beds for people in need.
They require approximately 400 bags to make one bed, so the EcoClub at MPS is asking for your help.
Instead of throwing your milk bags in the garbage, please send them to the school. Together, we can
make a difference.

Thank you to everyone who has been collecting pop tabs for wheelchairs as well. Please continue
collecting! www.poptabsforwheelchairs.ca




